


ETCMN Board Meeting
October 27, 2022
This Board Meeting for the East Texas Chapter Master Naturalist was held at the Tyler Nature Center.  
Call to order: our President, Wanda Rauscher, called the meeting to order at 17:15 hours
Attendees: Sign in sheet attached 
Approval of Minutes (August 25, 2022)
· Following a 1st and 2nd motion the August 25, 2022 minutes were approved
· Bob Lumpkins thanked Carol Lanthrum for recording the August 25, 2022 minutes in his absence.
President’s opening statement and report:
· Wanda distributed copies of her report (attached). Highlights included:
· Welcome to Boyd Sanders our new TPWD advisor!  
· Thank you to Cindy Smith team leader for East Texas State Fair Project and all the folks who volunteered in the pollinator booth!  We interacted with 549 adults and 435 children over the 10 days of the event!
· Thank you for those who have done outreach on behalf our chapter!  Greg Marshall, Sandy Tibbs, Ann Reynolds, Dale Wade, Lance Homeniuk-
· Thanks to Mark Edwards, Denise Gary, and Gail Bean for organizing the new projects at the I.D. Fairchild Forest.  I really like seeing a diversity of projects in the chapter portfolio as we all bring different skills (& interests) to the table & I want everyone to have a place to contribute!
· Thank you to Beverly Guthrie for once again leading the new class training 2023 (Beverly is the recent recipient of the emerald-eyed dragonfly- 10,000 service hours at the State TMN Meeting- the only such recipient for 2022).  

Reports of Officers/Directors/Committee Chairs/Project Leaders 
· Officers:
· Vice President and Program Chair:
· Ray highlighted tonight’s chapter speaker, Dr. Daniel Bennett, Associate Professor, Department of Biology, Stephen F. Austin University. His focus tonight will center on the “Bee’s of the Big Thicket”.  
· Treasurer’s Report: 
· Phil reported that the chapter’s current cash balance remains approximately $9800; however, he expects to see expenses to cover the costs of 2023 Training Class books and assorted class supplies to draw that amount down to historical numbers as seen in previous years. 
· Secretary/Historian Report:
· Bob did not have any new business to present to the Board. 
· Directors and Committee Chairs
· Advanced Training and New Class Training Director’s Report 
· Beverly reported that she has received 15 paid prospective students for the 2023 Training Class. 
· She stated that 25 total students was generally the maximum class size; however, that number is sometimes flexible depending on the applicants she receives.
· She indicated that advertising and marketing of the Training Class has been an ongoing challenge. 
· Beverly did take a moment to promote the new Mentor Program for upcoming students. 
· Community Education/Outreach & Volunteer Services Projects:
· Lance provided a verbal report three points of interest:
· He acknowledged our success with the recent Smith County State Fair
· He also noted the White Oak Acorn collection project
· Finally, he expressed a desire to reformat and improve our current Project List
· Speakers Bureau:
· Greg shared that Sandy Tibbs and Ann Reynolds managed a chapter table at the Yantis Prairie Event and that Dale Wade made a presentation to the Van Zandt Master Gardeners. 
· Diversity & Inclusion:
· No report provided
· Acting Membership:
· Volunteer Management System:
· Lindsey provided both a verbal and written report
· Highlights of that report included:
· 71 Chapter members volunteered 5661 hrs (YTD) compared 65 members and 5177 hrs last year. 
· He also asked the Board to get the word out that when listing a member’s VSH they need to specify in detail where their activity took place, e.g. Tyler State Park or Tyler’s Faulkner Park.
· Communications Support
· eBlast: 
· Newsletter:
· Ann indicated the November edition would be coming out soon. 
· Public Relations:
· Social Media: 
· Greg Marshall reported that due to recent changes in Facebook page guidelines, administrators will be changed to co-owners. He anticipates this will have an impact on who can make changes to the FB page. 
· Website: 
· 2022 Class Representatives: Denise Gary and Michelle Seaton
· Old Business:
· Term of Office for Executive Board members: 
· Based on upcoming (effective 1/1/23) changes to the Bylaws, chapters can choose either 12 or 24 month terms for their officers. 
· Following a “lively” discussion by Board members as to the merits and possible negatives of both 12 and 24 month options, the following proposal was made and acted upon:
· Action: it was proposed that officer’s terms of office would be 24 months and their expiration would stagger with Vice President and Secretary elected in one year (2023) and President and Treasurer in the next(2024). A 1st and 2nd motion was made and vote taken. All present voted yea with one nay. Proposal passed. 
· New Business:
· City Nature Challenge 2023: Wanda asked whether we are going to participate in next year’s event. At present no Organizer has been identified. Deadline for particition is November 18th. 
· Open Officer positions:
· To address the above, Wanda proposed organizing a nominating committee with membership to include: Lindsey Smith, Karen Rueb-Hall and Paul Wick. 
· The list of Officer Candidates will be publicized 15 days prior to the December 10th end of year Chapter meeting and Holiday party.
· Action: following the above proposal, a 1st and 2nd motion was made and approved. 
· Revision and updates (effective 1/1/23) for the Chapter Operating Handbook have been done. Two items will need immediate attention.
· Dues are to be payable on or before January 31st. 
· Revise (if necessary) our current Chapter Operating Handbook framework to reflect the State template. To effect this requirement, Wanda asked for volunteers for a Task Force or Special Committee to compare how we currently operate in comparison to the new State template and come up with a draft of a revised ETCMN Chapter Operating Handbook. 
· The proposed chapter draft will then need to be approved by State, then back to Board for approval and then out to membership.
· Proposed process completion: June 1, 2023.
· Task Force Membership:
· Joe and Caryn Vorsas
· Phil (Financial)
· Beverly 
· Greg Marshall 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Meeting adjourned at 1840 hrs. 
Attachments referenced above will be attached to the final hardcopy of these minutes and include: 
1. Sign-in Sheets
2. VMS Report for October 2023
3. Chapter Operating Handbook 2023
4. Standards of Conduct 2023
5. Code of Ethics



